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CIRCULAR LETTER NO. 1800

To All Members and Subscribers of the Bureau:

DEPARTMENT OF INDUSTRIAL ACCIDENTS ASSESSMENT

The Department of Industrial Accidents has released the following official assessment rates to be applied to
policies effective July 1, 1998 and thereafter.

Public Employers .128

Private Employers .054

These assessment rates are the result of an analysis of the financial needs of the Chapter 152, Section 65 funds
for fiscal year 1999, and should be applied to the standard premiums, prior to the effects of any ARAP surcharge or
deductible credit, of public and private policyholders, respectively.

Member carriers are reminded that under the provisions of M.G.L. c. 152 section 65, it is permissible for a public
employer, which has a policy with a workers' compensation insurer, to chose not to fully participate in the Workers'
Compensation Trust Fund.

The notice of non-participation must be filed with the Commissioner of the Department of Industrial Accidents
by March 1st of any year in order to be effective as of July 1st of that year, and once properly filed and approved by the
Department of Industrial Accidents, is irrevocable.



Prior to issuing any policy under the "Opt-Out" provision, carriers should confirm that the employer has been
approved for non-participation.  The DIA has provided us with a copy of the list of opt outs for fiscal year 1998 along with
a number of additions to that list for fiscal year 1999.  A copy of each of those lists is attached. Any questions should be
directed to:

Ms. Joan Endres
Department of Industrial Accidents
600 Washington Street
Boston, MA  02111
(617) 727-4900   Ext. 232

The assessment rate for private self insured employers who have "Opted-Out" is .017. The assessment rate for
public employers who have "Opted-Out" is .000 (zero).  The assessment rates indicated at the beginning of this Circular
will apply to the overwhelming majority of employers.

RALPH L. BOWDRIDGE
Vice President

RLB/jd

Attachment

CIRCULAR LETTER NO. 1800 - 2 -  July 7, 1998








